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Executive Board of Directors Meeting Minutes July 2014

Anniston Medical Center
July 14, 2014 6:00 PM

Present: President Mark Lentz, Vice President Robert Powers, Member at Large Brooke Nelson, Immediate Past President Nancy Grace, Treasurer Leah Stuart, Secretary Carla Willingham
Absent: Woodstock 5K Race Director Haley Gregg
Guest: Ken Reaves Tri Director 
	Item
	Discussion
	Decision/Recommendation

	
	Meeting was called to order by President Mark Lentz at 6:06pm
	

	Old Business

	· Track grant forms and distribution of funds
· Community Foundation Grant

· By Laws

· Policies

· Surveys

· Facebook

· Membership

· Open Positions-Plucked Turkey and Equipment Manager
· Woodstock report-Haley 

	
The final list of track grant was distributed by Carla Willingham and there were a total of 7 schools who will receive grants of $286 each.

 
















The grant workshop will be July 23rd at Merrill Building at JSU. Board members will check schedules to see who can attend. Ken Reaves can attend and has taken courses on grant writing in the past.














The bylaws have been received back from the outside party who examined our suggestions. After carefully reviewing the feedback. Several area track clubs bylaws were reviewed for comparison. Brooke Nelson will type in the changes and send back to the board for a vote in next August meeting. 
















Mark Lentz mentioned the need for a policies section on the Anniston Runner’s Club website for quick review by Anniston Runner’s Club members. These policies will be items that are not included in the bylaws. Mark will bring a list of suggested policies at August meeting.

















The results of the surveys that were sent out to both current Anniston Runner’s Club members and those who didn’t renew their membership last year were distributed by Mark Lentz and discussed. The survey results will be addressed by the board in order to further promote the Anniston Runner’s Club. 














Discussion regarding the settings of facebook (as mentioned in the results of the above survey) will be tabled until next meeting when all board members can attend. 



















Ideas to increase membership were discussed. Mark Lentz proposed allowing all new members who sign up at Woodstock be allowed to have membership until December 2015 (renew for 2016) which is a 17 month value for 12 months. Also, giving new
 members who sign up at Woodstock a previous year’s Woodstock tech running shirt as a bonus gift. Mark Lentz made the motion to do this and Robert Powers seconded. Motion carried. Will tell whoever works the ARC booth at Woodstock to note all new

 members so that they can receive the 5 free months and get a free t shirt. 












The need for a Race Director for the Plucked Turkey 10k and Equipment Manager will be published on Facebook and sent out in the enews







Haley was unable to attend the meeting due to work commitments. A special Woodstock volunteer meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 22nd, at 5:45 pm at the YMCA to finalize all volunteer details. The remembrance run is scheduled for July 26, 2014 at 7:30 am on the Woodstock course. Bibs are here and water and Gatorade will be available to runners










	

	
	

	New Business
	· Social with GRC report

	
Over 100+ attended the social. ARC will hold a social and host GRC after Woodstock. 










	Business voted by Email
	The following business was conducted by email. 

	Plucked turkey glasses -Brooke moved that we purchase the leftover misprinted glasses from the Opportunity Center for .50 each. 
Motion carried








Selection of Skyler Brady Heart of a

 Champion Award Recipient











Approval of Women’s Division shirts









	Division Reports
	· Running Program-Jim Parham
· Tri Team-Ken Reaves

· Youth Running

· No reports from the following divisions

	
Participation continues to be good as well over 100 reporting monthly. 











Tri Team now has insurance. A swimming class at the Aquatic Center will be on the 17th. Approached by Blue Hole in Glencoe about the possibility of a spring Triathlon next year. May try to partner with Anniston Aquatic Center to promote the swim portion of triathlons since more people are enjoying the spring triathlons. More info to follow.








Mandy Williams reported the following “Youth running has 15 youth participants this year.  Six of them have already met the 26 mile challenge, with 4 more anticipating reaching their goal by Woodstock.  I have contacted the Opportunity Center in regards to ordering t-shirts, medals, and trophies.  We should have the t-shirts by the last Youth Runners meeting on July 27 so that those running Woodstock may wear it for the event.  We are using the same color and design as years past because we have several t-shirts left from last year.  I placed a very minimal order for shirts so we may want to think about a different color for next year as we have a few kids who have participated for a couple of years now and they might enjoy a change in color next year.

We have a wide range of ages (3-13) this year, so I was thinking of doing a swim party for the end of season awards party.  The Anniston Aquatics center cost is $140 for 2 hours (includes party room).  I asked about a discount for the runners club and was declined. :)  The available time slot on Sundays is 2pm-4pm so I was thinking light refreshments for the kids such as fruit tray, chips, and cake.  Tentative dates for the party are Aug. 17 or Aug. 24.  I will poll parents to see which date is best as school will have started back by then.























Trail Running





Women’s Running






Rookie Runners


























	
	· Adjournment
	Having no further business to discuss, Mark Lentz adjourned the meeting at 8:19






